Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

62-621.300
Permits

The Department of Environmental Protection announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: April 13, 2023, 2:00 p.m.

PLACE: Virtual hearing. Parties can register to attend the webinar via their personal computers with audio by telephone (regular long-distance telephone charges will apply) or by speakers connected to their computer (no telephone charges will apply). Webinar registration is via https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/2894311950789532686.

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Department is rescheduling the public hearing previously noticed in the Florida Administrative Register Vol. 48, Issue No. 87, that was scheduled for Thursday, October 6, 2022. The re-scheduled hearing will give affected persons an opportunity to discuss proposed amendments to Florida Administrative Code Rule 62-621.300. On February 8, 2022, the Department published proposed amendments to Rule 62-621.300, F.A.C., to adopt a generic National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permit authorizing pollutant discharges associated with experimental technologies to control red tide [Karenina brevis] and blue-green [cyanobacteria] algal blooms in Florida’s waterways. The Department will present the proposed amendments to the public. The hearing will provide an opportunity for affected persons to present evidence and argument on all issues under consideration. The hearing will not adjudicate rights and will not be adversarial in nature.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Lauren Gottfreid, Division of Water Resource Management, MS 3545, 2600 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, FL 32399, (850)245-8649 or by email at Lauren.Gottfreid@FloridaDEP.gov., after April 1, 2023. Additional information regarding the rulemaking may be found on the DEP Water Resource Management Rules in Development webpage at: https://floridadep.gov/water/water/content/water-resource-management-rules-development.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 5 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Lauren Gottfreid at (850)245-8649 or by email at Lauren.Gottfreid@FloridaDEP.gov. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Lauren Gottfreid, Division of Water Resource Management, MS 3545, 2600 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, FL 32399, (850)245-8649 or by email at Lauren.Gottfreid@FloridaDEP.gov.
